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Scott A. Galati 
DAYZEN LLC 
1720 Park Place Drive 
Carmichael, CA  95608 
(916) 441-6574 
 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
 

Energy Resources 
Conservation and Development Commission 

 
 
In the Matter of: DOCKET NO. 16-AFC-01 

  
 
Application For Certification 
STANTON ENERGY RELIABILITY 
CENTER 

STANTON ENERGY RELIABILITY 
CENTER, LLC’s COMMENTS ON THE 
PRESIDING MEMBER’S PROPOSED 
DECISION 

  
 

In accordance with the Committee’s NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE PRESIDING 
MEMBER’S PROPOSED DECISION, NOTICE OF COMMITTEE CONFERENCE ON THE 
PRESIDING MEMBER’S PROPOSED DECISION, AND NOTICE OF ENERGY 
COMMISSION HEARING, dated October 5, 2018, Stanton Energy Reliability Center, LLC 
(SERC, LLC) hereby submits its comments on the Presiding Member’s Proposed Decision 
(PMPD).  SERC, LLC agrees fully with the conclusions and Conditions of Certification 
contained in the PMPD and offers the following suggested changes to avoid any confusion 
during the compliance phase of the project.  
 
INTRODUCTION 
 
Page 1-2, Third Paragraph 
 
The reference to “Hybrid EGTTM” should be changed to “Hybrid EGT®” throughout the 
PMPD. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
 
Page 2-7, First Word 
 
The first word on the page, “either”, should be deleted. 
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FACILITY DESIGN 
 
Page 5.1-1, Fifth Paragraph   
 
The first sentence of paragraph 5 on page 5.1-2 of the PMPD contains a reference to “48 
MW per turbine”.  This should be corrected to “49 MW per turbine” to be consistent with 
the rest of the PMPD.  
 
VISUAL RESOURCES 
 
Page 8.5-3, Visual Resources Table 1 
 
Visual Resources Table 1 contains dimensions for the warehouse as 40 feet by 40 feet.  
This should be corrected to reflect that the warehouse was modified as described in 
Exhibit 92.  The correct dimensions should be 73 feet long by 30 feet wide. 
 
In addition, the diameter of the demineralized tank should be corrected from 24 feet to 26 
feet. 
 
The table should also be modified to show that there will be three switchyard takeoff 
structures instead of two and that they will be “galvanized” as opposed to “flat/untextured”. 
 
 
 
SERC, LLC has no additional comments on the PMPD.  SERC, LLC appreciates the 
Committee’s work on issuing the PMPD in order to support the November 7, 2018 
Business Meeting. 
 
 
Dated:  October 22, 2018 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 

 
_____________________ 
Scott A. Galati 
Counsel to SERC, LLC 
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